
rayer Request 

 

• Our Nation & Leaders 

• Revival 

• Souls 

 

 

• Trailer to sell 

• Support 

O:32  

Paastor Don Williams 

Bro. Sam Martin 

Picking up our  

New Testaments 

        March/April Newsletter 

“He that gathereth in summer is a wise son: but he that sleepeth in harvest is a son 

that causeth shame” Proverbs 10:5 Stay busy in the harvest! 

 March opened with preaching a Missions Conference for Pastor Mick Hall, 

Heritage Baptist of Burlington, Iowa. He gave a good report of having a substantial 

increase in their missions giving. Praise God for the working of the Holy Spirit. We 

left Iowa to head to Arkansas to be with City View Baptist. We were there for 3 

weeks ending on Easter Sunday. Bro. Mike Caldwell preached a great message that 

morning with 7 first time visitors from the Bible Handout and 1 profession of faith. A 

total of 66 New Testaments were given out and 5 saved while there. 

 The next week found us with Pastor Marty Montgomery, at Capital Baptist in 

Springfield, IL. On Friday at the Bible Handout, we saw 2 saved and passed out 12 

New Testaments. There was a good turnout for Friend Sunday with 2 visitors in the 

service. Monday, we traveled to Bourbonnais and Tuesday morning had a Bible 

Handout with some ladies from our home church. We gave out 12 New Testaments 

and Ms. Debbie lead a young lady to Christ. Wednesday night, she came to church, 

was baptized the following Sunday night, and has attended faithfully since. Please 

pray that she will stay faithful and grow in Christ. 

 The third Sunday in April we were with Pastor Jeremy Huston of Foundation 

Baptist. Saturday, we gave out 6 New Testaments and on Sunday we saw 1 saved in 

the afternoon service. Monday started the Revival Fires Conference, and we heard 

some great preaching with the Spirit of God moving in each service.  Thursday after 

the conference we drove to Hope Baptist, Pastor Williams to pick up our New 

Testaments. Bro. Sam Martin took most of them back to Festus, MO. We then headed 

to First Baptist of Kenmore, OH with Pastor Joe Grimaldi. Again, on Saturday we had 

1 saved and gave out 22 New Testaments. A man driving by was impressed of God to 

give “everything in his pocket” for Bibles, $670.00. Thank you, Lord, for your 

provision! We had great services in Ohio.  Thanking God for all he continues to do 

for us. 

 

     Your Missionaries to the USA  

     Scott & Debbie Netterville 

     II Cor. 5:20 

Bro. Montgomery & his parents 

Springfield, IL 

 

 

Prayers Requests 

• Brick and Mortar Home 

• Additional ABM 

Missionaries 

• Souls 

• Support 

• More Churches to do 

Bible Handouts 

  


